
Agenda

Village of Fredericton Junction

Council Meeting

October 12, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.
1. Record of Attendance
2. Declaration of Conflict of Interest

3. Approval of Minutes

4. Approval of Agenda

5. Delegations & Petitions
6. Correspondence

7. Unfinished Business

8. Council Statements

9. Committee Reports

Transportation/ Fire 
Deputy Mayor L Daley
Regional Service Commission/ Economic Development 
Mayor J Bigger

Senior Affairs/ Community Affairs
Councillor B Hartt

Finance/ Administration/ Water & Sewer 
Councillor J Webb
Policing/ Dogs/ Recreation/ Neighbourhood Watch/ EMO
Councillor M Mersereau
10.  Other Business

·  Windshield
·  Rec Centre
·  F250 Body Work
11.  Payment of Bills
12.  Adjournment
Village of Fredericton Junction
Council Minutes

September 28, 2020
ATTENDANCE:
Mayor John Bigger

Deputy Mayor Lonnie Daley
Councillor Bobbi Hartt 

Councillor Mark Mersereau
Councillor James Webb
Cindy Ogden



Kirk Mowry


James Bockus


Darrell Harris

Stephen Sprague

Ken Kingston


Dennis Harris

CONFLICT OF INTEREST:

None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

“Moved by Councillor Webb and Seconded by Councillor Hartt that the Sept 14, 2020 Minutes be accepted as distributed.” Motion Carried.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

“Moved by Councillor Mersereau and Seconded by Councillor Hartt that the Agenda be accepted as distributed.” Motion Carried. 
DELEGATIONS & PETITIONS:

101 Sunbury Dr Road Resurfacing Issues:

James Bockus expressed his concerns that the new road surfacing is encroaching onto his property, the paving company used his property to park equipment without asking and damages his lawn, concerned that there may be flooding on his property due to the slope of the road and that the drop off at the driveway is high and will damage the underneath of his vehicles. He wants his two driveways paved where any work was done. The fire hydrant will now need to be raised.

Darrell Harris expressed his concerns that due to the road being widened that it encroached onto his property. He is worried that due to the road being built up that water off the road has no where to go and will flood his property. Concerned that there is a huge drop off now from the road to his property. Worried that when the plows are plowing the roads, that it will cover the cars in the driveway. 


Darrell also expressed his concern that when the paving crew shut down for the night that they left many driveways unusable without damaging their vehicles. 


Stephen Sprague expressed his concerns that the paving company parked their equipment on his property without consent and damaged his lawn. He feels the new road is encroaching onto his property. 


He gave Council permission to go onto his property to fix the culvert between his property and the neighbour’s property.


Ken Kingston expressed his concern that his driveway now has a big drop off and that he may also have flooding issues as the catch basin has been blocked off. The culvert between his property and his neighbour’s needs repaired. 
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DELEGATIONS & PETITIONS CONTINUED:
Mayor Bigger assured the residents that he has been in contact with DTI and the local MLA Jeff Carr with the recent issues. A letter will be sent to DTI and Jeff Carr with a list of their concerns. Each resident in attendance will be sent a copy of the letter. 


Darrell Harris also inquired if there would be any compensation for the loss of his new lawn as he was unable to keep watered due to the water conservation letter the Village sent our requesting residents to please conserve water due to no rains. He invested his time, topsoil and grass seed to prepare the lawn.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
·  Urgent request for info on sites & positions which are critical to W&S services

·  Dog complaint 

·  Request to have water turned on at 119 Horseman

·  AMANB – exposure notification app for COVID-19 now available

·  Disability Awareness Week 2020 Oct 4-10

·  GNB – Wave Two Pandemic Response & Preparedness Plan

·  Request to have water shut off and reduced rate while away for the winter

·  Veterans’ Week Nov 5 – 11

·  NB Southern – Rail Crossing Safety

·  Concerns and complaints about road work and requests to attend meeting 

·  AMANB – Halloween info

·  Crystal MacDonald – re: info on windshield

·  Fire Protection Service Agreement – LSD to be signed

CORRESPONDENCE SENT:
·  Response letter Re: culvert at Ed Leblanc Lane

·  Response to inquiry about Rec Centre

·  Response to urgent request to identify the sites & positions which could cripple W&S      
            services
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

EMO – On going

Windshield Damage – On going
COUNCIL STATEMENTS: 
None

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Senior Affairs / Community Affairs:

·  Councillor Hartt: Wondering what the decision will be for Halloween this year
·  Remembrance Day – will be outside at the Legion this year
·  Tree Lighting – we could still have as outside but no reception afterwards
·  Citizen of the Year - how will we present this award
·  Fireman’s award – the fire dept will have to do somehow
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COMMITTEE REPORTS CONTINUED:

Water & Sewer:
· Councillor Webb: Still waiting for the go ahead to begin the well house
Finance / Administration:
·  Councillor Webb: Working on the 2021 budget. Another budget meeting to be scheduled 
Policing / Dog Control / EMO:



·  Councillor Mersereau: The RCMP presence has been noticed in the village 
·  Would like to get an updated EMO questionnaire out to residence 
Neighbourhood Watch / Recreation:

·  Councillor Mersereau: Bowling has started up at Tri-C
·  Curling will be starting soon. Rules have changed a bit
·  Chace the Ace is going 
·  The ice will be going in on the 6th at the complex. Having a gentlemen’s league as well as Minor Hockey
Transportation / Fire:
·  Deputy Mayor Daley: Culvert ends cleaned at end of Ed LeBlanc Lane
·  Water shut off fixed at 160 Wilsey Rd
·  Ditching and culvert repairs all done for the season. Working on list for next year 
Regional Service Commission / Economic Development:

·  Mayor Bigger: The RSC budget was not accepted
·  Signed documents with Lawyer for the sale of the two lots on Horseman Rd
·  Mark will work on more lots from lift station further down Horseman Rd
Mayor’s Report:
·  Mayor Bigger: Met with Lorrie Johnston of NB Southern re: Rail Safety
·  Spoke to Dillon Consulting re: using the well on Horseman for a fire truck filling station instead of decommissioning it
NEW BUSINESS:
Well House – Met with Philson and Dillon Consulting for a kick-off meeting for the well house construction. Will use the office for paperwork when need be and the garage to store parts/equipment until needed
Elections NB – Rented the Rec Centre and the fire training building to Elections NB
PAYMENT OF BILLS:
“Moved by Councillor Webb and Seconded by Deputy Mayor Daley that the bills be paid as approved by the appropriate Councillor.” Motion Carried.
CLOSED SESSION: “Moved by Councillor Webb and Seconded by Councillor Hartt that Council go into Closed Session.” Council went into closed session at 8:14pm
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OPEN SESSION: Council returned to open session at 8:43pm
ADJOURNMENT:


“Moved by Councillor Mersereau and Seconded by Councillor Webb that 
the meeting be adjourned.”  Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm.
Prepared by_____________________________
Approved by_____________________________

Date_____________________________________

